
 

 

 

 
 

We are delighted that you are here to worship with us today.  
Miss a service, want to watch a sermon again? Our services are also broadcast 

live on our YouTube Channel (Sibley First Reformed Church).  

 

 

Prelude: Ger Van Diepen 
Welcome 

Announcements 
Call To Worship  

Hymn: “Rejoice the Lord is King” #282 
Song: “Glorious Day” 

Congregational Prayer 
Children and Worship are Dismissed 

Song: “Before the Throne of God Above” 
Scripture:  Luke 19:28-38 

Message: What are You Willing to Lay Down? 
Hymn: “Because He Lives” #275 

Benediction 
Closing: “Because He Lives” #275 Chorus  

 



 

 

Sunday, April 24: 
• 9:00 am Sunday School (Last classes for the 21’-22’ school year)  

9:00 am Coffee Fellowship 
• 10:00 am Praise and Worship Service This morning we welcome LeRoy Eg-

gink to the pulpit as he shares his message “What are You Willing to Lay 
Down? ” based on Luke 19:28-38.  

• 6:30 pm Fellowship Bible Study will begin tonight. Please see the  
announcement in this bulletin for more information.  

Tuesday, April 26: 
• 8:30 am Quilting Chicks in the Fireside Room 
Wednesday, April 27: 
• Bible Classes and Remnant Youth Groups will meet 
 6:30 pm: Bible Classes for 1st-5th Grades (Last class for 21-22’ year) 
 6:30 pm: MS Remnant Youth Group will meet in the Youth Room  
 7:30 pm: HS Remnant Youth Group will meet in the Youth Room  
Sunday, May 1: 
• 9:00 am New Members Class will begin in the Fireside Room 
• 9:00 am Coffee Fellowship 
• 10:00 am Praise and Worship Service. This morning we welcome Stan De 

Zeeuw to the pulpit as he shares his message “Are You READY?” based on 
Mark 13:35. 

• 6:30 pm Fellowship Bible Study. Please see announcement in this bulletin 
for more information.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

May 15: Graduation Sunday High School Graduates, please meet Josh in his 
office prior to the service at 9:50am. Please wear your gowns. 

 
 

A New Bible Study Opportunity will be starting here at FRC 
on TONIGHT, Sunday, April 24 at 6:30pm. We will use Right 
Now Media or other materials to cover various topics with 
each topic running approximately 4-8 weeks. We have a 

team established to lead discussion and prayer times. It is our goal to encour-
age spiritual growth and build relationships with our fellow church attendees. 
All ages, singles and couples are encouraged to attend. Child care can be ar-
ranged if needed. Come, lets GROW together! 

 
A New Members Class will begin Sunday, May 1, at 9:00 am in 
the Fireside Room and continue for 4 weeks (May 1st, 8th,15th, 
and 22nd). All those planning to become members by profes-
sion of faith, transfer, or any newer members who are interest-
ed or curious are invited and encouraged to join with us. 

 

Annual Men and Boys Fishing Trip, will be held July 7th-10th at 
the beautiful Hidden Hill Lodge in NE South Dakota. Invite your 
grandkids, friends or any want-to-be fisherman for this fun filled 
weekend of fishing and discovering God’s Creation. Questions?? 
Contact Dan Heilman or Chris Wynia. 
 

The Newsletter articles are due by Noon on Monday, April 25. If you 
have something you would like to have included in the newsletter 
please turn those into the office no later than noon tomorrow.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
VBS at FRC is going to be  

MONUMENTAL!!!  
Mark your calendars!! VBS will take place 

from 5:30pm-8:30pm, 
Sunday, June 5 - Thursday, June 9 

 

VBS Registration is Open!!! Please go to the following link to reg-
ister your student and to volunteer to help. 
 https://vbspro.events/p/events/56b7a0 . The link can also be 
accessed by scanning this QR code. If you have any questions, 
please contact Sarah Loerts. 

https://vbspro.events/p/events/56b7a0


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SAVE the DATE: Bible League’s Spring Salad Luncheon is scheduled for May 2 
at 12:00 noon. Please come and carpool if possible. You are asked to brin gone 
salad for every four persons. Important announcements and a short business 
meeting to update you about our activities will be a part of our program. Pas-
tor Phil Westra will also be sharing with us about bees and gardening. 
 

College Graduates 2022: If you have a student or are a student graduating col-
lege this year, please fill out the sheet on the Information Center and slip it 
under the office door.  You can also email the information to  
sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com or text it to Jamie at 712-260-7246.  
Information gathered will be published in the May Newsletter. Thanks! 
 
The Ocheyedan Food Pantry  will be open Wednesday, May 4th  from 10:00a - 
12:00p and 5:00p – 7:00p. The Food Pantry is located at the Ocheyedan United 
Methodist Church 687 3rd Street. All in need are welcome. The Ocheyedan 
Food Pantry is open the first Wednesday of each month.  

 
The Sibley Hospital Auxiliary’s Annual Plant Sale and meal is Thursday, May 5 
from 3-7 p.m. / meal from 4:30-6:30 p.m. and Friday, May 6 from 10 a.m. – 2 
p.m./ meal from 11 a.m. – 1 p.m. The meal will be a brat or hotdog with chips, 
bar and water for a free will donation. The sale will be held at Sibley Central 
Park! ~~~Donation of healthy perennials, bulbs and house plants accepted on 
Thursday, May 5 from 12 – 3 p.m.~~~ 

 
 

 

Scripture:  Luke 19:28-38 

Message: What are You Willing to Lay Down? 

Congratulations to Kyle and Maggie Brown on the birth of a son, Beau  
Thomas Brown born April 10, 2022. Proud Grandparents are Scott and Marlys 
Dykstra and Great Grandmother Trudy Dykstra.  



 

 

 

If you have a pastoral need, please contact Ken Loerts (712-720-
0754) or your District Elder or Deacon. You may also contact the 
church office  (754-2783) or Jamie’s cell (260-7246) if you would like 
a prayer chain started.  Remember, we cannot print your name unless you 
have granted FRC permission to do so. If you have a prayer request you would 
like included, please contact the office.  
 
Pray For: 
• Those in assisted living: Richard Kruger, Larry and Alfreda Verdoorn,  

Ethel Jurgens and Geneva Wissink  
• Our nursing home residents: Donna Sterler, Margaret Calsbeek,  

Marlys Brink, and Harold Schram. 
• Our Missionaries: Dr. Bernadeth Kelly and Adrian Bobb, Sayuri Kist-

Okazaki, Brian and Donna Renes, J.J. and Tim TenClay, Rowland and Jane 
Van Es 

 
Pray For: 
• All those who have had recent illnesses and/or surgeries.  
• All those who have lost loved ones. 
• Our Pastoral Search Team as they continue the search process. 
• Our Country and its Leaders. 
• Dr. Greg Kosters as he continues to heal from knee surgery. 
• Jane Buysman as she is still dealing with viral pneumonia. 
• Papito Joseph’s father is in the hospital after being hit by a motorcycle.  
• Dale DeBoer was able to return home on Wednesday after a stay in the 

hospital with fluid/breathing issues. They are still waiting on some test re-
sults. 

• Trudy Dykstra was admitted to Avera in Sioux Falls due to back pain 
caused by an infection.  

 
 
 

Our deepest sympathies go out to Steve and Leanne Van Kley upon the pass-
ing of Leanne’s mom, Mary Davelaar, this morning. Please keep this family in 
your prayers as they mourn their loss. 

~~May God comfort all those who sorrow~~ 
 

 
 

Jamie Hulstein,  Communications Director  
sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com 

712-754-2783 
Hours: Mon & Thurs.  8am –2 pm 

Office is closed on Tues, Wed & Fri 
 

***Announcements are due by Wed. noon.  
***Bulletins are available by the sanctuary 

doors and on the Information Center  
no earlier than Thursday at 2:00pm 

 
 

Josh Lucas, Director of Youth Ministries 
joshlfrc@gmail.com   

559-417-9249 
 

 

Brenda Kuhl, Worship Coordinator 
pptfrc@gmail.com 

Offering taken on April 14: General-$90; Benevolent-$1439. 
Offerings taken on April 17: General-$7054; Benevolent-$45; Building-$0; 
VBS expenses-$20;  
Special Offering for April is for VBS expenses 
Attendance Maundy Thursday: 136; Attendance April 17, Sunrise: 134; 
Attendance April 17, 10am: 191 

We will be collecting items that will be 
put to use in our church kitchen. 

Items needed are:  Pledge, Lemon 
Scented Pine-sol cleaner, scouring 

pads, rubber scrapers, smaller knives 
for cutting pies, gallon Ziplock bags, 
etc.  Maybe you have worked in the  
kitchen and know of some-

thing that would be useful 
that you would like to 

bring.  

 This Week: April 24 Next Week: May 1 

Nursery: Open but unstaffed Open but unstaffed 

Greeters: E:  Randy Van De Berg 
C:  Paul and Phyllis Vander Linden 
W: Dean and Amy Van Marel 

E:  Steve and Leanne Van Kley 
C:  Harvey and Marcia Van Ruler 
W: Brent and Brenda Wassman 

C&W Leader Deb Kosters (Last C&W) Children & Worship is on break until fall 

Library: Leanne Van Kley Marcia Van Ruler 

Coffee: Ed and Jan Harskamp Bill and LaDonn Hartzell 

Faith In Action 
for April 

FRC Kitchen 


